
 

 

TONIGHT, back at the Dunn Lewis Centre. 6:15 for 6:30pm start. BYOG  $25 
DG Michael Moore’s Club Visit, via Zoom, will join us at 8:00pm. 

 

 

Future Programs:  
 
 

20 Oct; HAT DAY, Crazy Hat Night. 
Fancy Hat Night.  
Prizes for the craziest hat and other 
categories to be announced.  
Cost $5 per member. Money raised to go 
to Australian Rotary Health. 
 

27 Oct: TBA 
 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  
edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au by 12 NOON ON MONDAY.  

Failing to apologise will incur a $25 fee. 
 
 
 
 

6 October 2020 Meeting: 
 

Last Zoom Meeting (we hope 
���
���). President Leonie Corrin-Smith opened meeting welcoming 
members and guest speaker President Madalyn Parlet from the Rotary Club of Lilydale in Victoria.  
 19 attended the meeting. 
President Leonie spoke on the progress report on the Bushfire Recovery Committee, informing members 
on progression of distributing of funds towards the recovery.  President Leonie reminded members of the 
return of face to face meetings as of next week at the Dunn Lewis Centre. 
Bushfire Recovery update: committee member Emile Jansen informed members of donation of 
$30,000.00 from the Rotary Club of Sydney Cove towards Bushfire Recovery and also the members 
of the Rotary Club of Sydney Cove would like to became involved in projects in the area focusing on 
Bushfire recovery. 

Community Service Director Yvonne Young spoke on the upcoming working bee in Rotary 
Park as of the time of report there were only 3 positions left for the working bee on the 18 Oct 2020. 
Calcutta Raffle PP Rob Powell has asked members to contact him if they wish to be on the 
Roster for selling tickets at Milton IGA.  
Calcutta tickets for members are available from Saunders Mensland Ulladulla, Milton 
IGA and Mollymook Golf Club. 
Treasurer PP Keith Bennett stated that he was still refunding Princesses and all bills were paid. 
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 October is Rotary’s Economic and Community Development Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
13 Oct Tues Back at the DL Centre and 

DG Club Visit, via Zoom  
18 Oct Sun Working Bee Rotary Park 8am 
20 Oct HAT  Day 
2 Nov Mon Calcutta at the Golf Club 

14-15 Nov Sat-Sun Mullala Working Bee, TBC 
19-21 Mar 

2021  District Conference, Bathurst 
Convention Centre 

Birthdays: 13 Oct; Grant Schultz, 14 Oct; Anne Brown.    
Anniversaries: 15 Oct; Deb and Tony Fondacaro. 

mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au
https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla


Guest Speaker President Madalyn Parlet, Rotary Club of Lilydale Victoria, gave a short history on 
herself having been born in Milton Ulladulla Hospital and living in the area until the mid-1950s.  Madalyn 
and her husband have lived all over Australia and choosing to settle in Lilydale as it close to their daughter 
and grandchildren.   
Madalyn and her husband joined the Lilydale Rotary club to meet people, though quickly became involved 
with Lilydale RC project in East Timor-Leste.  Lilydale RC project in East Timor includes supporting 
Health Workers, training programs with the University and sending containers to East Timor monthly.  
When the shipping container arrives in East Timor the items in the container are distributed by a Paid 
Rotary worker.  President Madalyn spoke on the Vocational visit organised between East Timor and their 
club.  President Madeline also spoke on how visitors from East Timor comment on the differences in our 
cultures.   
President Madalyn than spoke on the different projects that they do in the Lilydale area including running 
monthly markets, fundraising BBQs, maintaining a garden at a local Day Respite Centre, and donating 
bales of Hay to farmers in need in Victoria, the Lilydale RC so far have donated 600 bales of hay to farmers. 
Lucky door prize went to Phil Brown. 

End of report prepared by Yvonne Young, thank you Yvonne. 
 

COVID NORMAL (SAFE) face to face meetings,  
some guidelines - restrictions to observe as per NSW Health. 

Please do not turn up at the Dunn Lewis Centre (DLC) if you are unwell or have the mildest 
of symptoms, join us via Zoom. 
No room for complacency, the Club and every member have a duty of care to each other. 
If the guidelines aren’t followed, the Centre will close the meeting as they did with another service 
Club and were not allowed to return for a couple of weeks, till guidelines were agreed on. 
COVID will remain with us for quite a while and we need to get use to the new COVID NORMAL, particularly 
indoors, even with no or low numbers of locally transmitted or acquired cases in NSW. 
HAND HYGIENE, PHYSICAL DISTANCING at all times, till we are all vaccinated and or a treatment is 
found. 
The DLC COVID SAFE PLAN is available for viewing at the Centre. 
Only two at a time in the lift. 
You must hand sanitise on entry and exit the Dunn Lewis Centre. 
Temperature will be taken on arrival. 
Please pay online $25 or via Tap and Go when you arrive. 
Have the right money, to avoid change handling. Physical distancing while queuing on entry. 
The weekly attendance list, with names-phone numbers-email addresses, will be kept for contact tracing, 
as required by the NSW government. 
A QR code is available at the Centre, but you must have the Service NSW app to be able to use it. 
Please don’t get to the Centre before 6:15pm. 
Once you have checked in, have a seat and remain seated unless you need to go to the toilet, get a 
cup of coffee-tea or to get to the lectern or has job to do. 
NO mingling, touching, hugging, kissing nor singing of the National Anthem. 
We have, thanks to President Leonie, an approval reference number by the NSW Health to conduct 
our meetings in a COVID SAFE way at the Dunn Lewis Centre. Let’s do the right thing. 
We can only be together for no longer than 2 hours per meeting, as per NSW Health. 
We all need to be COVID Marshals, not just the staff, please do the right thing, use common sense, 
and apply the FOUR WAY TEST. Be vigilant. No room for apathy.  
If you prefer to stay at home, you can join the meeting via Zoom. 


